March 29th, 1932. T. W. Cameron, Esq., M.A., D.Sc., M.R.C.V.S., Lecturer in Helminthology, University of Edingurgh, Edinburgh, Scotland. Dear Mr. Cameron. Let me acknowledge with thanks your letter of March Oth. I am attaching herewith a memorandum which should give you the information you ask for regarding the building for the Institute of Parasitology. On the second sheet of this memorandum you will see the financial provision to enable the work to be carried on over a period of at least three years. There is also a statement of the staff we contemplate, as a beginning. The future of this Institute will be determined by what we can make of it, and it is for that reason that I am anxious to have you come. There is no doubt of the keen interest, at the present time, of the Empire Marketing Board, the Dominion Research Council, the Department of Agriculture of the Dominion and the Department of Agriculture for the Province of Quebec. The money available, together with the equipped Institute, should be sufficient to enable us to demonstrate who ther we can make progress or not, although I know that three years is a minimum time - probably too short a time - in which to expect results. But we must remember two things: first, that considerable work has been done at the College during the past three years, and we have these results to go upon; and in the second place, those interested are research people, who know that it takes some time to produce results in research work.